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February 18, 2020


The Honorable Claudia Balducci
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Balducci:

This letter transmits the Broadband Access Study and Adoption as required by King County Ordinance 18835, Section 118, P1 proviso related to King County Department of Information Technology (KCIT) services. A proposed motion acknowledging Council receipt of the report is included with this transmittal.

The basis of the attached report is a study conducted by CTC Technology & Energy (CTC) and Pacific Market Research (PMR) at the request of KCIT. CTC assessed the County’s broadband infrastructure and service. PMR conducted a public research effort through a survey process. This survey includes insights from across the County on access and affordability as well as on attitudes, literacy, usage, and skills as they relate to digital engagement. The attached materials detail the findings of the completed broadband access study and adoption assessment. 

The consultant report finds that the unincorporated areas of King County are the most likely to experience the lack of broadband service due to insufficient infrastructure for many areas of unincorporated King County. Providing infrastructure to address the broadband service gap is shown in the consultant report to be costly and high-risk because building new broadband infrastructure requires substantial capital investment, as well as ongoing operating risk. 

Even where broadband service is available in King County, other critical challenges related to affordability, digital literacy, and access to devices, exist. These challenges, which the consultant research has shown to disproportionately impact lower-income members of the community and communities of color, disadvantage underserved communities relative to other communities with respect to basic functions such as education, health care, small business development, and access to government services.  


It is not fiscally feasible at this time for King County to consider large scale investments into broadband infrastructure given the County’s deeply constrained revenue environment and the significant costs necessary to develop and implement such a project. Any future steps to address this need must first prioritize service to economically disadvantaged communities and locations, in alignment with our Equity and Social Justice Strategic Plan to invest where needs are greatest. 

I am committed to ensuring King County government operates as efficiently and effectively as possible, so in keeping with our King County Strategic Plan goal of Efficient and Accountable Regional Government, I cannot at this time endorse the consultant recommendation to add a broadband office to King County.  Such an office would almost certainly need to be funded from the General Fund and would divert funding from more immediate priorities, such as homelessness, public health, behavioral health, and public safety.

It is estimated that the report required 2000 staff hours to produce, costing $177,000. The cost of the consultant contact was $580,000.

If your staff have any questions about this transmittal please contact Tanya Hannah, Chief Information Officer, Department of Information Technology (KCIT) at 206-477-8483.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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